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(d) The teasibility at inereasinJI the 
,mpply of waeons Is under considera-
tloo in consulUltion ..... ith the Govern-
ment of Bombay 
"WHEAT FOR RICE" DEAL WITH PAJtISTA~ 

·2332. GIaQj G, S. MII$8Or: Will the 
Minister of Food and AgtleuJture be 
pleased to sUlte: 

(a) the quantity of wheat supplied 
to Pakistan, under the recent barter 
agrf'elllent; and 

(b) the quantity of rlci! stlfjplied by 
Pakistan to Inda., SI) flD', ilf elCehaowre 
of wheat? 

The Parliamentary Secretary to the 
PrIme Minister (Shri SaUsh Chandra): 
(a) Four steamers carrying 38,600 tons 

of wheat have been diverted to Karachi. 
Two of these steamers have already 
arrived and the other two were ex-
pected to arriVe on 26th and 29th July 
1952. 

(b 1 Two steamers are now loading 
15,000 tons of rice in Karachi and are 
expected to sail for India in a couple 
of days. 

NON-GAZETTED ESTABLISHMENT LIST 

*2333. Shri Ajii SinJrh: Will the 
Minister of Home Affairs be pleased to 
state: 

(a) whether classified list of perma-
nent and temporary . non-Gazetted 
establishment under all Ministries are 
prepared and printed periodically; 
. (b) if the answer to part (a) ai'ove 
IS 10 the affirmative. whether these are 
prepared and printed year~ or 
half-yearly; and 
. (c) if the answer to part (a) "bove 
IS 10 the negative, whether Govern-
ment propose to get such lists pre-
pared and printed yearly? 

The Minister of Home Affairs and 
States (Dr. Katju): (a) to (c). Yes. 
The li~ts. are got prepared annually. 
~he prlOting of these lists was discon-
tmued from 1950 as a measure of 
economy. The practice may be revived 
a.s s~on as the general financial posi-
bon Improves. 
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Tile De"i:r MiIllJ$er of CoaunUD.iea-
tiOllll (SJiri ~ Bahadar): (a) and (b). 
The Gov.ernmeqt of India have entered 
into bilateral agreements with the Gov-
ernments of 12 foreign countries tor 
the operation of scheduled air services 
by the designated airlines of India and 
the countries concerned on a reciprocal 
basis. Questions relating to shipping 
may kindlY be addressed to the Minis-
ter for Transport. 

PASSEN~£R SATYAGRAR 

*2335. Sardar. A. S. SaipI: Will the 
Minister of Railways be pleased to 
state: 

(a) whether the attention of Govern-
ment has been drawn to an article 
under caption "Passenger Satyagrah" 
published in the. HindlUthan StandaTd 
from nelhi on the 9th July, 1952 on 
page 8 (column 7) of the paper; 

(b) if so. what were the reasons to 
offer Satyagrah; ,md 

(c) hoW many . passengers oft'ered 
Satayagrah and what steps Govern-
ment have taken in the matter? 

The Minlster of BallwayS and TraDs-
POrt (Shri L. B. Shastri): (a) There 
was no article under caption 'Passenger 
Satyagrah' in the HindlUtan Standard 
published from Delhi on the 9th July. 
1952. There was. however, a news item 
in the Calcutta edition of the same 
paper under heading "Passengers Offer 
Satyagrah',' . 

(b) It is not correct to refer to the 
incident as "Satyagrah". A local. train 
was held up at Virar for about 20 
minutes on the morning of 7-7-1952 
owing to an electric fallure of track 
and signals. As a protest, passengers 
travelling by the local train pulled the 
chain and stopped the train' while it 
was running between Bassein Road 
and Bhaynder. 

(c) Not more than a handful of 
persons were responsible for the stopp-
ing of the train by pulling the alarm 
chain. although after the train stopped 
a crowd collected. The train was 
started after the passengers were per-
suaded by the railway staff and the 
Police to allow it to proceed. The 
Railway issued a PreSs Note explain-
ing in detail the working of the sub-
urban trains and appealing for co-
operation from passengers in securing 
the punctual running of suburban 
trains. 

DERAILMENT OF BoGIE 

"2m. Satdl>r A .. S. Sa.ItaI: Will tbe 
Minister of Ita1IWaYS be pleased to 
state: 

(a) whetbt!r the at~t1bn of Govern-
ment has tieeit draWn to an artieli! 




